
Wilmington Muni Advisory Board 
March 2021 

Minutes - Zoom Meeting 
 
Attendance: David, Matt, Louise, Steve, Gina, Tony, Fred, Tammy, Joe, Dean, Brian  
 
February minutes: Tony motion, Louise seconded 
 
Budget Committee: FOIA request for Enterprise Fund information from City.  
 
Marketing Committee: Tony suggested using Survey Monkey to request feedback from 
golfers.  
 
Clubhouse Renovation: Estimated completion date is Aug. 19 
 
Friends of Muni: Louise hopes board members will join Friends. There were 64 trees 
donated by Wilmington Central Rotary added to the course. 100 new tee markers as well.  
 
Steve sent a letter to the city regarding First Tee money but received no response as of the 
meeting.  
 
Pro’s Report - There were 12 bad weather days in March. The  tentative arrival date for the 
new carts is March 25th. Cost of constructing new gold tees is approximately $90,000. 
Requested approval for bids. Hope to complete the project by the latter part of the summer. 
Plans to expand the tees, in particular the par-3 tees which are worn out by heavy usage. 
Currently we’re using 8-minute tee time intervals but will switch back to 9-minute 
intervals after daylight savings time.  
 
Unfinished business - Matt suggested we need a master plan for the golf course renovation 
that we hope to pursue as the club’s centennial approaches. Bill Anderson is expected to 
make a presentation at the next meeting. Steve raised the question of board members who 
are scheduled to rotate off - Brian, Fred and Dean - and perhaps asking the city to waive the 
term limits.   
 
Superintendent’s Report - Greens are starting to grow, are in a transition period. Starting to 
lower the heights on the mowers and planning to apply fertilizer to course twice before the 
end of April. Laid 12 pallets of sod to weak fairways.  
 
Motion to Adjourn - Fred, Tony seconded.   



 
 


